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In January, 1991, a party of horticulturalists, our host Ji Xiangsheng (who we called 
'Tony' - from the Kunming Institute of Botany, Program Officer for Foreign Affairs, 
received permission from the Chinese Government for  five Australians to travel to 
see the 'giant Azalea' - Rhododendron giganteum var. protistum.
Tony spent some time organising the expedition and hired guides, two jeeps and drivers 
to  take  us  to  Jietou  village  in  the  Gaoligong  Mountains,  located  in  Tengchong 
County of Yunnan Province of China.
Our  botanist,  Professor  Yang Zenghong,  also  from the  Kunming Institute,  was 
coming with us also; this was his fourth visit to Jietou as he had never  seen the 
'giant Azalea' in flower. He assured us that it should be flowering  at this time of 
the year (late January).
The official party was Tony, Professor Yang Zenghong, Four Australians namely, 
Graeme  Oke  of  Bomaderry  N.S.W.,  Peter  Teese  of  Yamina  Rare  Plant  Nursery, 
Monbulk  Victoria,  Philip  Woodbury of  Mt. Kuringai N.S.W. and  myself  Craig 
Carroll of Baulkham Hills N.S.W. (One other Australian could not make the trip).
We left the city of Tengchong on Monday, 28th January, at 7.30 pm and drove to a small 
village to spend the night, arriving at 10.30 pm at the hotel. We  booked in at the 
hotel and then went to have dinner -  the village restaurant  offered us the best bowl of 
noodles and Chinese food that we had ever tasted. The beer wasn't bad either! After 
getting to bed at midnight we were up at  5.30 am and back to the restaurant for 
breakfast and more noodles.
Our groups of eight were into the jeeps and on our way by 6 am. We travelled on an 
extremely  rough  road  for  the  next  21/2  hours.  Part  of  the  road  was  washed 
away so we had to detour in one spot. On the way we picked up a Park Ranger, 
who was in charge of the Park. The village we arrived at was very remote - this was to 
be the beginning of our trekking by foot.
We  were  the  first  foreigners  to  visit  this  village  since  the  early  1930's  so  we 
considered ourselves very privileged.
At  9  am  we  began  our  20 kilometre walk  with  extra  party  members  -  two 
members of the village were to act as additional guides, total party on the walk 
were ten people (one driver chose not to come).
Graeme, the guides and myself set a fast pace up the valley, crossing the icy streams on 
slippery, icy logs and arrived at a small campsite at 10 am. Whilst waiting for the rest of 
the  party  the  man  at  the  campsite  offered  us  a  bowl  of  rice which was most 
acceptable. We started off again, following a stream, trekking up and down hillsides, 
through thickly forested areas seeing many plants such as: Ardisia, Acer Davidi, 
Aralia chinesis, Green Pilea, Violets,






